

# NCAP Discussion Group

## Meeting #111

12 April 2023 at 20:00 – 21:00 UTC

Meeting wiki: <https://community.icann.org/x/KoJXDg>

|   |  |
|---|--|
| <b>Discussion Group Members</b><br>Matthew Thomas, Suzanne Woolf, Anne Aikman-Scalèse, Julie Hammer, Tom Barrett, Jim Galvin, Rod Rasmussen, Barry Leiba, Warren Kumari, Geoff Huston, Jeff Schmitd | <b>Observers</b><br>Benedict Addis (guest)<br><b>ICANN Org</b><br>Jennifer Bryce, Matt Larson, Kathy Schnitt |
| <b>Apologies</b>  | <b>Contractor Support</b><br>Heather Flanagan, Casey Deccio  |

These high-level notes are designed to help NCAP Discussion Group members navigate through the content of the call. They are not meant to be a substitute for the recording or transcript accessed via this link:

[https://icann.zoom.us/rec/share/pyu0wkLfpgS4eZghj7CLKM7gktsVfLKgAutalUB1qEhN\\_a6zL56XK6Wv\\_w1Hkjt8k.aFOizni3pznB-6SI](https://icann.zoom.us/rec/share/pyu0wkLfpgS4eZghj7CLKM7gktsVfLKgAutalUB1qEhN_a6zL56XK6Wv_w1Hkjt8k.aFOizni3pznB-6SI)

### 1. Welcome, roll call - Matt

See attendance record above. No SOI updates recorded.

### 2. Administrative and timeline updates – Jennifer

- Jennifer asked everyone to please delete any NCAP Discussion Group invites in their calendar – she will send a new invite after 24 hours to allow people time to delete.
- An ICANN77 Prep Week session is planned for the NCAP – scheduled for 31 May at 22:00 UTC. Jennifer will send the invite.

Action item: NCAP DG members to delete any NCAP DG invite they have on their calendars for the recurring Wednesday 20:00 UTC meeting. Jennifer will send a new invite to the group.

Action item: Jennifer will send an invite to the group for the NCAP Prep Week session at ICANN77, scheduled for 31 May at 22:00 UTC.

### 3. Discussion with Benedict Addis (Shadowserver)

Benedict Addis (Shadowserver) talked with the group about outreach and notifications that his organization does to parties who are compromised or potentially compromised by malicious activity, and lessons that the NCAP DG might apply to their own work.

### 4. Continue discussion on Study 2 report section 4: Findings – Matt

The group continued discussion of [Section 4](#) of the document. Key points from the discussion include:

- Finding E: User notification and reporting is problematic.
  - The group discussed several different options and perspectives for what this section might include, and the best approach to communicating with different clients. However, the group did not reach agreement as to what the direction of the text should be.
  - The group will pick up discussion on this section again next week. Warren requested that next week the group discusses the finding from the Root Cause Analysis that suggests that controlled interruption works because queries have been going down over time.

## 5. AOB

None raised.

## 6. Summary of action items and decisions

Action item: NCAP DG members to delete any NCAP DG invite they have on their calendars for the recurring Wednesday 20:00 UTC meeting. Jennifer will send a new invite to the group.

Action item: Jennifer will send an invite to the group for the NCAP Prep Week session at ICANN77, scheduled for 31 May at 22:00 UTC.